BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 9 August 2010

	


	Present

	Cllrs Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Palmer, Welch, Hoult, Lucas (NDC), Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC) and Lord.

The Chairman informed members that an item regarding the proposal to grant the freedom of Braunton village to 24 Regiment RE, which was raised at the last full Council meeting on 12 July 2010, would be placed on the agenda for the next full Council meeting on Monday, 13 September 2010.



	57/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Alexander, Mrs Smith and Ash.



	58/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The Minutes of Full Council meeting held on 12               

      July 2010 were approved and signed, with one 

      amendment of a line missing at the top of Page

     8 of 8.

(b) The Minutes of Additional Planning meeting held on 

26 July 2010 were approved and signed with typographical errors amended.



	59/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Planning Application 50633; Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a prejudicial interest in Planning Application 50734; Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in Planning Application No. 50734.



	60/2010/11


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed PC Mark Langworthy to the meeting.  PC Langworthy reported that there had been 2 reports of damage to motor vehicles; 3 thefts; 1 Domestic incident and 1 non-payment of fine. 

At this point, Cllr Mrs Chesters asked PC Langworthy to report on an issue regarding the Recreation Ground.  He explained that there has been evidence of undesirable persons becoming a public nuisance in the location of the Recreation Ground and the Police were currently investigating how the problem could be dealt with.  He suggested that one option might be to explore the possibility of a local authority taking out a local injunction against the individuals thus providing the Police with the power of arrest, should those individuals breach the injunction.  He informed Council that he was currently looking into the case law on this and that he was working with local people to clearly identify the individuals concerned.  

PC Langworthy agreed to report back to Council after he had researched the subject further, including the costs involved to impose such an injunction.  

The Chairman thanks PC Langworthy for his report and he then left the meeting. 



	61/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £4,242.90.  Cllr Mrs Chesters queried Transaction No 15277 regarding the Civic Service, which had been drawn against the Chairman’s Allowance; it was AGREED to annotate the schedule accordingly to make this clearer.

(b) Statement of Accounts for June was noted.  The Finance Chairman, Cllr Lucas, informed members that the Statement of Accounts for July was not available but would be presented at the next full Council meeting in September.

        

	62//2010/11


	Action Sheet
	Cllrs Mrs Chesters enquired if a response had been received from Devon County Council regarding the Road Traffic Report for Braunton.  The Assistant Parish Clerk confirmed that to date a response had not been received.  It was AGREED to contact Devon County Council further to request a response.

Cllr Mrs Chesters raised the issue of owners of vehicles, who were not visiting the appropriate building, who still insisted on parking in the Parish Hall car park.  The Assistant Parish Clerk confirmed that a letter had been forwarded to the Headteacher at Caen Street Primary School as requested by Council; the Chairman AGREED to talk further to the Headteacher when school returned after the holidays.

Cllr Mrs Chesters queried the item regarding replacement of light bulbs at the Bakehouse Centre.  The Assistant Parish Clerk explained that the Administrator of Braunton Museum requested assistance from time to time to replace light bulbs, only when absolutely necessary, after she had taken into account the risk to the safety of her volunteers and staff.  Cllr Mrs Chesters stated that she would be very happy to assist with this task as and when required. 

The action sheet was noted.



	63/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	64/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	There was nothing to report on this occasion.

	65/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	There was nothing to report on this occasion.

It was AGREED to bring forward item 14 for consideration at this point. 

	66/2010/11


	Revised Plans & Estimate for Replacement Equipment at Mowstead Play Area


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported on the revised plans for the Mowstead Play Area.  It was AGREED to accept the revised quotation of £11,183.00 fro Playdale Playgrounds and a letter to be forwarded to North Devon Council for its consideration for Section 106 grant funding. 

	67/2010/11


	Proposal for British Surfing Museum, Braunton - Update


	The Chairman reported on an informal meeting held with Directors of the British Surfing Museum to discussed the Head Lease, reporting that the Museum had been successful in its grant funding bid with Leader +.

	68/2010/11


	Request for Use of Recreational Ground for a One Day Music and Arts Festival – Saturday 13 August 2011


	The Chairman read out a request for use of the Recreation Ground in full to members.  The request was AGREED in principle subject to gaining further information to include whether the event was being organised as a community or commercial event.  The Assistant Parish Clerk to respond requesting a formal request to include all the additional information required. 

	69/2010/11


	Braunton St John Ambulance Division


	The Chairman read out in full an email received from Mr Roger Jacob, Area President, North Devon St John Ambulance regarding a review of all headquarters & vehicles carried out recently, including the current Braunton St John HQ.  He enquired about the possibility of a new venue for the Braunton HQ within the village and it was AGREED to write to Mr Jacob advising him that Braunton Parish Council would be happy to meet with senior members of St John to discuss the matter further.

	70/2010/11


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (c) were received and noted.  

Item (d) The Chairman read out Mr Knight’s letter out in full to member, which was noted. 




The meeting closed at 8.44pm



...................................................The Chairman
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